
BSI Canal Commi ee 4/21/25

I am pleased to announce the comple on of the Lock Widening Project!
According to the originally published schedule, work was completed 6 weeks ahead of
schedule!!

The Canal Commi ee par cipated in the final inspec on/walk-through, on Thursday, April 17,
2025, and everything looked great!

I would like to thank the members of Punta Gorda Canal Maintenance organiza on, and Kelly
Brothers, the contractor, for all their work and effort into making this happen. If you will permit
me to speak for all BSI residents: we will be forever grateful for this long overdue improvement
to our canal system.

Also, I want to thank all residents of BSI for their understanding and pa ence throughout this
period.  Of course, while the work was progressing, there was the occasional obstruc on of the
Lock during the last few months, and except for a few isolated instances, all residence showed
their willingness to allow Kelly Brothers to completed their work without significant distrac on.

Anyway, I don’t want to wax too long, but I do have a few photos a ached –

And—as always---calm seas, warm breezes, and plenty two-handed fish—

Rick Daugherty, Vice Chairman, BSI Canal Commi ee






